Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

February 10, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, February 10, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment
- None. 











2.0 Department Updates








     2.1 Fire Department – Fire Chief DeSilva – Chief DeSilva provided the BOS with a breakout of the department’s 2009 statistics in a pie chart. Chief DeSilva stated 53% of the calls received were EMS related, with Saturday & Sunday being the busiest days.  Chief DeSilva stated Sanbornton has paid two of Franklin’s paramedic intercept bills, to date but the payment is not unique. Chief DeSilva explained that Sanbornton’s volunteers are toned first, then Tilton and so on…..but if Franklin’s Paramedic is transported by Sanbornton to assist with someone then it costs $350 dollars, if they transport a resident from Sanbornton then there is no cost because they can bill the patient directly. Chair Livernois stated now it makes sense to take the money out of the Ambulance Fund. Chair Livernois made a motion to authorize Finance Officer McGee to release the check to the Franklin Fire Department regarding the Paramedic Intercept. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  The Board and Chief DeSilva briefly discussed the Warrant Article to refurbish Engine #1 and TA Veloski was asked to check if the BOS were the spending agents for the “Refurbish” CRF.  
  2.2 Police Department – Police Chief Hankard – Chief Hankard stated the Department has been solving burglaries instead of receiving reports of them and six arrests total have been made, with a lot of stolen items collected.  Chief Hankard noted that the stolen property was being sold for drugs. Chief Hankard stated he is very proud of the Department, they have been doing a great job and the part-time Officers have been utilized for Patrols, to cut back on over-time. Chief Hankard informed the Board that the burglaries were solved because of contact made by the Boston Police Department regarding a case from 2008.  Chief Hankard stated the person is a resident Huber Drive and Detective McIntosh was the lead Officer in the case.  Chief Hankard informed the Board that he is in the process of hiring a full-time Police Officer, which has passed the background check and will be scheduled for a polygraph then will meet with the BOS. Chief Hankard informed the Board he would be conducting some training at the Academy on 2/24 & 2/25.




  







3.0 Old Business









  3.1 Budget – TA Veloski stated $15K would need to be added to the Landfill budget. Chair Livernois made a motion to increase the Landfill budget (4325) to $24,615 dollars and Selectman Ober seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. TA Veloski noted that the Town’s overall budget is down +/- $300K, which is a 6.3% decrease. The BOS will wait to vote on the total budget until after their meeting with Jim Bouchard.  








  
   3.2 Information from the Youth Assistance Program – The BOS reviewed.  Chair Livernois stated nine Sanbornton children have been serviced by the Youth Assistance, which equals approximately $5,000 dollars per child.  




     3.3 EECGB Grant – TA Veloski informed the Board the application to receive funding for a Park & Ride has been completed and asked if they wanted to move forward by signing. The BOS will not apply for the grant, due to maintenance concerns.  

  3.4 Cross Country Appraisal – Assessment contract – TA Veloski reported that the BTLA and the NH DRA are both okay with the contract. The Board signed the “Report of Settlement Meeting & Order” form. 






  3.5
Letter to the Town of Lyme – The BOS signed a letter thanking the Town for the tour of their Town Garage. 







  3.6
Pervious pavement – Selectman Nickerson stated he is against the proposed use of pervious pavement for the Town’s road projects because if it doesn’t work then the Town will have to pay to replace it.  Selectman Nickerson noted the pavement poses maintenance issues and would need to be vacuumed, so if the pavement gets clogged the State will make us fix the problem.  Selectman Ober stated he had spoken with someone, who stated the pervious pavement is experimental.  Chair Livernois stated he is also not in favor of the pavement. Selectman Nickerson asked if the ARRA funding could be given back and noted the Town of Portsmouth just gave back funding.  Chair Livernois stated the Town can pave the roads but the funding is suppose to help water quality and the State says asphalt will not be an improvement.  Chair Livernois noted that he does not want to waste the government’s money. Selectman Ober stated no other Town has used the pervious surface as a road yet.  Chair Livernois noted that the Town would save $20K a year over the next 10 years, if they were to give the money back.  TA Veloski to contact the NH DES.  


 








 
4.0 New Business 









  4.1
Locked mountable mailbox – TC/TC has requested a locked mailbox for outside the Town Offices and the BOS agreed this is okay. 



             
  4.2
Laminator – TA Veloski would like to buy a laminator for $100 dollars because they are spending $230 dollars a year. The Board agreed this is okay.


   4.3
1974 Annual Report – TA Veloski reported that he has located a landfill closure report by the Solid Waste Committee in the 1974 Annual Report.


  4.4 Town Meeting dates – May 12th and May 13th. 




  4.5
Doctor True Road – Town Forest – Chair Livernois read the statute. Chair Livernois stated the BOS can manage the property but not sell the property, the Legislative Body has to vote the land as a Town Forest. Selectman Ober stated he would discuss this issue with the Conservation Commission. 

  















5.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – None at this time. 




6.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, February 3, 2010. Chair Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of February 3, 2010 with amendments.  Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.













     
7.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.










8.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – See chart below. 




	TML#
	Taxpayer
	Item
	Approved/Denied/Status

	N/A
	Sanbornton, Town of 
	Assessing Contract 
	Signed 

	03.106.000
	Shavarini, Hadi & Mitra
	Solar Exemption
	Approved 


9.0 Correspondence





        



  9.1 Letter from LRPC – The Board reviewed the letter concerning NH Public Access Radio’s budget items and took under advisement. 




  9.2 UNH Cooperative Extension Re: Small wood lot management – To be held at the Moultonborough Public Library on February 10th, March 29th and April 10th.









 

10.0 Town Administrator’s Report – None at this time. 









 

11.0 Selectmen’s Reports









11.1 Town Hall – Selectman Ober stated he has meet with a Plasterer and has asked him to look at the Town Hall ceilings.  Selectman Ober noted the person was recommended by the NHPA and will be sending a quote to TA Veloski. 


11.2 Town Report – Selectman Ober provided a picture for the Town Report’s cover.  TA Veloski noted that the Selectmen’s report is still due.   





12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 17, 2010 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m. 












13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 
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